



COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE	:	July 8, 2014
	
TO	:	County Executive Chris Abele
		Milwaukee County Board Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic
Supervisor Gerry Broderick, Chairman, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee
		Willie Johnson Jr., Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit
		David Cullen, Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit
		
FROM	:	Charles Wikenhauser, Director, Zoological Department
	
SUBJECT	:	Authorization to Extend the Contract of Master Plan Consultant PGAV for the Purpose of Fast Tracking the Design of the New West Zoo Entrance and Parking Facilities 

Issue
Previously, the Zoo requested and received authorization to receive and expend proceeds from Zoo property being acquired through eminent domain by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation in conjunction with the Zoo Interchange renovation project (County Board Reference Number 14-499).  More specifically, the Zoo will be losing its 700 car auxiliary parking lot.  This parking capacity must be replaced by Memorial Day Weekend, 2015.  In order to meet this deadline, the Zoo requests the authority to extend the contract of Master Plan Consultant PGAV for the following reasons.

Contracting a qualified design firm via the standard County RFP process will take more than three months, delaying the start of design until November 2014, subsequently delaying the opening of the parking lot until past the summer of 2015, and the opening of the entrance facilities and new exhibit until past the summer of 2016.  To meet the intended opening dates a more expeditious process of contracting a design firm must be considered.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Background
The firm of PGAV who had prepared the studies, conceptual design and cost estimates for the compensation negotiation with the WisDOT is a world renowned expert in animal exhibits and destination facilities complex design.  PGAV is currently under contract for the Zoo Master Plan.  They were selected using a formal RFP process in 2012.   In order to provide  services to implement the ancillary entrance complex PGAV has proposed a competitive fee, an expeditious process, a substantial commitment to engage local architectural and engineering firms, and a minimum of 25% commitment in DBE participation.  The implementation of the mitigation program within the intended time frame will be well served by extending the Master Planning contract of PGAV to include the full design service for the ancillary entrance complex.

Recommendation
		The Zoological Department Director recommends approval the contract extension of Master Plan Consultant PGAV for the purpose of fast tracking the design of the new auxiliary Zoo entrance and parking facilities.



__________________________
Charles Wikenhauser 	
Director, Zoological Department 
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	Josh Fudge, Fiscal and Budget Administrator, DAS
	Greg High, Director, AE & ES Section
	Steve Cady, Comptroller’s Office, Research & Policy Director
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